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Existing Conditions

• 9-stories (124 feet) 
• 44,583 square feet 
• 4.99 FAR
• 10 dwelling units 



Proposed Action

The Proposed Action is a zoning authorization in the Manhattan Core that seeks a limited 
increase in parking spaces pursuant to ZR 13-442. 

• The proposed zoning authorization would facilitate the development of an automated 
parking garage with 7 accessory off-street parking spaces. 

• The proposed parking facility is intended to provide residents of 601 Washington Street 
with a safe and convenient place to park. 

ZR 13-442(b) Findings
1. The location of the vehicular entrances and exits to the parking facility will not unduly 

interrupt the flow of pedestrian traffic associated with uses or public facilities, including 
access points to mass transit facilities, in close proximity thereto or result in any undue 
conflict between pedestrian and vehicular movements, due to the entering and leaving 
movement of vehicles;

2. The location of the vehicular entrances and exits to such parking facility will not interfere 
with the efficient functioning of streets, including any lanes designated for specific types 
of users or vehicles, due to the entering and leaving movement of vehicles;

3. That such use will not create or contribute to serious traffic congestion and will not 
unduly inhibit surface traffic and pedestrian flow; and

4. Such parking facility will not be inconsistent with the character of the existing 
streetscape.



Proposed Parking Conditions

• Automated parking garage with 7 accessory off-street parking spaces
• Garage access provided by a new 12'-0" curb cut on Leroy Street, which primarily serves 

local vehicular and pedestrian traffic and is not a major thoroughfare 
• Fewer curb cuts (4 vs. 1) and lower traffic demand compared to previous site conditions
• ZRD1 has been obtained to allow the proposed curb cut within 50 feet of the intersection 

of Greenwich and Leroy Streets
• The location of the garage entrance will not interfere with the efficient functioning of Leroy 

Street
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